TEL: +886-4-23590200 FAX: +886-4-23590361

May 19th, 2022

Dr. Ikuo DAIBO
President Ikuo DAIBO
Hokusei Gakuen University
2-3-1, Ohyachi-Nishi, Atsubetsu-ku
Sapporo 004-8631
Japan

Dear President DAIBO,

Warm greetings from Taiwan. I hope that you are doing well and safe during the pandemic period.

On behalf of Tunghai University, I would like to send my sincere congratulations on the 60th anniversary of Hokusei Gakuen University. Tunghai University established the partnership with Hokusei Gakuen University as of 2004. Thanks to the support from your university, the exchange program and short-term programs have both been successfully launched.

The COVID-19 crisis has increased the difficulties to organize and to implement face-to-face international cooperative programs in the past two years. However, in coping with this challenging situation, many on-line options are being explored with the collaborations from your end. We believe that we will definitely overcome obstacles and continue to thrive and we look forward to increasing interactions with your university.

We appreciate your University being one of Tunghai University's international partner institutions. We are looking forward to working with you and enhancing the partnership between our universities through a diversity of innovative collaborations in the near future. We wish you all the best for the coming decades with fruitful dedication and success.

Sincerely,

Kuo-En Chang, PhD

President